Lake Linden Village Council
Regular Meeting

November 16th, 2017
The Lake Linden Village Council met on the above date at the Village Hall at 6:30pm. President Schuldt presided. The following Trustees responded to roll call: Reese, Hoffman, Aittama, Heide, Schraufnagel and Miller. 
Approval of Minutes:

The October regular meeting minutes were presented, in addition to the special meeting minutes from October 12th, October 26th and November 2nd. A motion was made by trustee Hoffman and supported by Trustee Miller to approve them. All were in favor. Motion was carried.  
Approval of Agenda:
A brief discussion of the agenda resulted in one addition and a motion from Trustee Hoffman, supported by Trustee Heide to approve the agenda.  All were in favor.  Motion was carried.
Public Comments:
None.
Bills and Financial Statement:


Clerk Poirier introduced the monthly expenses. He went over the notes for each of the funds. 
After a brief discussion a motion was made by Trustee Heide and supported by Trustee Aittama to approve the bills and financials. With the motion the following totals were approved for payment:  
General Fund

$19,527.53
  Water Fund

  
  $  7,073.39
Major Streets Fund

$  3,166.89
Local Streets Fund

$  3,031.86
  Municipal Streets    
  $         0.00
Sanitation Fund

$   4,498.58
TOTAL


$ 37,298.25
Poll vote: Yes:  Heide, Aittama, Miller, Reese, Hoffman Schraufnagel, Schuldt.
      No: None.
Motion was carried.
Correspondence/Clerk’s Information:
Poirier introduced a letter from the CopperDog 150 sled race. It requested permission from the Council to run a portion of its race on the ATV trail that runs through the northeast corner of the incorporated village. A motion was made by President Schuldt and supported by Trustee Miller to grant permission provided the appropriate insurance was provided by the event. All were in favor. Motion was carried.   

Poirier read a letter from the Western U.P. Health Department. It recommended closure of the swimming area for “future swimming seasons” because remedies cannot be put in place to “ensure normal behavior”. Poirier said that there was ample time between now and spring to determine a course of action and said that the EPA process for determining how to proceed would probably shed more light on the Village’s options.

Police Report:

Poirier said that the Chief was out of town and presented the police report. He said the chief requested that the parking ban ordinance be amended to read that the ban would be in effect from 2am until 7am, rather than 3am. After a discussion a motion was made by Trustee Hoffman and supported by Trustee Reese to make that change and to initiate the process for amending the ordinance. All were in favor. Motion was carried. A motion was made by Trustee Hoffman and supported by President Schuldt to accept the report. All were in favor. Motion was carried.

Fire Report:

A motion was made by Trustee Aittama and supported by Trustee Heide to approve the fire report. All were in favor motion was carried.

Poirier and Chief Miller gave a quick report on the new truck from Bootjack FD, the fire department raffle and other department issues.
Public Works Report:


Poirier went over the DPW report which summarized current projects and ongoing issues. A motion was made by Trustee Reese and supported by Trustee Heide to approve the report as presented. 

Downtown Development Authority:


Chairman Pummill gave a brief update on the projects being looked at by the DDA and the projects they were looking at in the coming years as well. 
Executive (Chair: President Schuldt):


President Schuldt said he had spoken to Houghton County Treasurer regarding the lumber yard property on Front Street. The county’s offer to transfer the property to the Village was discussed. After a lengthy debate the Council determined that it would not accept the County offer, which would result in the property being moved into the Houghton County Land Bank.
Infrastructure:    
No report.
Property & Equipment 
The committee recommended to the Council that instead of looking for a dump truck for 20-25 thousand money should be put into the current trucks to allow them a few more years to look for something in the more practical 50-60 thousand range when other loans were off the books.
Public Safety & Policy: 

No report.
Parks & Recreation


No report.
Torch Lake Area Sewage Authority


No report.
Late Agenda Items:
Poirier said that the Christmas Cinema last year was a success and he hoped there would be even more people at a weekend showing this year on Saturday, December 9th. He then asked if the Council could again offer $150 as they did last year to cover expenses as admission and concessions for the movie were free. A motion was made by Trustee Heide and supported by Trustee Hoffman to offer that support. All were in favor. Motion was carried. 
New Business:

Poirier said that the third Thursday in December was on the 21st, very late and very near Christmas when people may be out of town or hosting families for the holiday. It was decided to move the December meeting to the 14th, the second Thursday of the month.
Old Business:

None.

Announcements:  

None.

Adjournment:

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Trustee Hoffman and supported by Trustee Reese.  All were in favor. Meeting was adjourned at 7:06pm.  There was 2 members of the public in attendance.
_____________________________
 
__________________________
Glenn Schuldt, Village President  


Robert  A. Poirier, Village Clerk 
